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Pursuant to  Ohio Adm.Code 4901:1-6-14(I), a local exchange carrier (LEC) must docket a zero-

day notice filing (ZTA) with the Commission to amend its tariff, in accordance with the process 

set forth in Ohio Adm.Code 4901:1-6-04, to introduce an expansion of a local service area. 

On June 6, 2023, and as amended on June 8, 2023, Telephone Service Company (TSC) filed a 

zero-day notice filing to expand its local service area in its Cridersville and Wapakoneta 

exchanges. This expanded local service area will entitle the subscribers of these exchanges to 

call, without additional charge, subscribers in a larger group of surrounding exchanges. The staff 

reviewed all documents and exhibits submitted with this filing and finds that the TSC’s filing 

satisfies all requirements the set forth in Ohio Adm.Code 4901:1-6-04 and Ohio Adm.Code 

4901:1-6-14(I).    

In conclusion, staff recommends that this filing be permitted to remain in effect. 
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